
June 27, 2017 

John Bjornson, Code Revisor 
Legislative Council 
600 E Blvd., 2nd Floor 
Bismarck, ND 58505-0360 

Dear Mr. Bjornson: 

NORTH DAKOTA STATE ELECTRICAL BOARD 

1929 N. WAS HI NGTON sr., su1TE A-~ioz 6 z Nnr 
PO BOX 7335, BISMARCK, ND 58507 

701 -328-9522 I FAX: 701-328-9524 
electr ic@nd.govIwww.ndseb.com 

James Schmidt Douglas Grinde Paula Glass 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR DIRECTOR OF INSPECTIONS OFFICE MANAGER 

Enclosed are the Notice of Intent to Adopt, Amend or Repeal Administrative Rules and a copy 
of the proposed new rules and amendments as required by N.D.C.C. §28-32-10(1). 

If there are any questions, please feel free to contact us. 

Sincerely 

d~~ 
James Schmidt 
Executive Director 

Encl.a/s 

\ 2017Proposalsl \ J. Bjornson 

BOARD MEMBERS Rod Mayer Kyle Miller Tom Paulson Brad Sylliaasen Ben Koppelman 
PRESIDENT VICE PRESIDENT SECRETARY TREASURER MEMBER 



NOTICE OF INTENT TO [ADOPT, AMEND OR REPEAL] 
ADMINISTRATIVE RULES 

TAKE NOTICE that the North Dakota State Electrical Board will hold a public hearing to 
address proposed amendments to N.D. Admin. Code Article 24.1 at 8:30 a.m. on July 26, 2017, 
at the North Dakota State Electrical Board, 1929 N Washington Street, Suite A-1, Bismarck, 
North Dakota. The purpose of the proposed amendments is to implement statutes. The proposed 
amendments address: 

• 24.1-03-01-05: Clarifies the intent of apprentice electrician training as defined by 
NDCC 43-09-11(2)(b)(l). 

• 24.1-05-01-01(2): Modifies minimum job cost amount to conform with NDCC 43-
09-05, which takes effect August 1, 2017. 

• 24.1-05-01-02(4): Updates fee schedule to conform with NDCC 43-09-05, which 
takes effect August 1, 2017. 

The proposed amendments are not expected to have an impact on the regulated 
community in excess of $50,000.00. 

The proposed amendments may be reviewed at the office of the N.D. State Electrical 
Board, 1929 N. Washington Street, Suite A-1, Bismarck, North Dakota 58507. A copy of the 
proposed amendments and/or a regulatory analysis may be requested by writing the above 
address or calling (701) 328-9522. Written or oral comments on the proposed amendments sent 
to the above address or telephone number and received by August 7, 2017 will be fully 
considered. 

If you plan to attend the public hearing and will need special facilities or assistance 
relating to a disability, please contact the N.D. State Electrical Board at the above telephone 
number or address at least ten (10) days prior to the public hearing. 

Dated this 2ih day of June, 2017. 

James Schmidt, Executive Director 
N.D. State Electrical Board 


